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Eligible Training Provider 

Frequently Asked Questions 
 
 
Who do I contact if I have questions or need more information? 
Please submit your questions via email to WIOAETP@labor.idaho.gov. 
 
My training program is already on the WIOA ETP list.  Why do I need to reapply?  
In order to receiving training funds under the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act sec. 133(b), 
training providers must meet criteria as established in WIOA sec. 122.  Providers meeting the criteria are 
“preapproved” to receive training services.   
 
WIOA requires States to review provider and program eligibility.  New programs added to the ETP list 
are reviewed after a provisional year. Thereafter, States are required to review training provider 
eligibility every two years.   
 
Who is the State or Federal oversight body for my institution? 
In Idaho all public postsecondary schools, private postsecondary schools and proprietary schools are 
required to register with the Idaho State Board of Education.  There are some exceptions where training 
providers are required to register with another oversight body instead.  Examples include cosmetology 
programs, which must register with the Idaho State Board of Licensing, and flight training programs, 
which must register with the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA).  
 
If your entity is not required to register with the Office of the Idaho State Board of Education, they will 
write a letter of exemption for your agency that you may submit with your application. 
 
Why does Idaho not accept applications from out-of-state or online providers? 
As part of maintaining the Idaho Eligible Training Provider List, the State is responsible for collecting 
information, reporting, monitoring, and reviewing eligibility for each provider on its ETPL.  Because there 
is no mechanism for reimbursement for these processing costs, Idaho dedicates its limited resources to 
maintaining the list of Eligible Training Providers in Idaho.    
 
If a training provider is on another State’s ETPL and that State agrees to a reciprocal agreement with 
Idaho, Idaho WIOA participants may access programs on that State’s ETPL.  Please see 
www.labor.idaho.gov/etp for a list of states with reciprocal agreements.   
 
What is the data submission agreement? 
Part of the information training providers are required to submit under WIOA sec. 122 relates to the 
employment outcomes of the students.  States are also required to publish reports of the providers and 
programs performance outcomes.  The signed agreement indicates that the provider will submit the 
annual data needed for developing performance reports.  
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